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Welcome to the latest edition of our newly formulated newsletter ‘Tipperary Together’. The ‘Tipperary 

Together’ newsletter will issue at the end of each month and will be a broader community focused 

newsletter showcasing supports and content of interest to community based groups and individuals. 

This issue includes information on:    
 
• Tipperary EXPO 2023      PPN Latest News 
• Tipperary ETB Courses     Stroke Conference Experience Martin Quinn 
• Tony Leahy Bursary      Jigsaw Tipperary 
• Secure your vote       Adult Learning ETB 
• Tipperary Sports Partnership   Community Services 
 
If you would like to provide content to the next  issue of this newsletter or add your organisation as a 

group that receives this on a mailing list please email: tipperarytogether@tipperarycoco.ie 

Deadline for next issue content 15th August 2023 

Contact Us: 

Phone: 0818 06 5000  

Email: tipperarytogether@tipperarycoco.ie 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/tipperarycc 

Twitter:  https://twitter.com/tipperarycoco 

mailto:tipperarytogether@tipperarycoco.ie


 

 TIPPERARY  EXPO  2023 



 

On Thursday 22nd June 2023, Tipperary County Council hosted the Tipperary Age Friendly EXPO in association with the    

Tipperary Older Peoples Council.   The event took place at the TUS College Campus in Thurles and it showcased services and 

supports available in County Tipperary to contribute to positive ageing with hundreds in attendance.  

The Tipperary Age Friendly EXPO was free to attend and Tipperary Age Friendly provided a small grant to older adult      

community groups to support transport for the event.  The EXPO provided an opportunity to connect and engage with other 

groups across the county, the hear about topics of interest, particularly around topics of lifelong learning, volunteering,  

safety and security, supporting you to live independently in your own home and a range of technologies to support you living 

in your own home. 

Speakers on the day included Lorraine Madden, who informed us on Nursing Home Support and Fair Deal, Tracey Thompson 

Age Friendly Healthy Homes Coordinator on supporting people to live in their own homes, Jimmy Duggan on Reminiscing 

and storytelling, Derek Fanning on Volunteering, Ruth Smith on Community involvement and participation, Richie Molloy on 

Family Carers and we had 65 stands with diverse range of information from Library and Museum, health and wellbeing,  

tourism and educational supports.  
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The event was opened by the interim Chair of Tipperary Older Peoples Council Mary MacMahon “This EXPO is an opportunity to make connections, 

to social engage and to support us to positively age in county Tipperary. The 2023 EXPO built on the success of the award winning 2022 EXPO with 

new activities and stands and we were delighted to welcome new attendees from across the county”.  

Cathaoirleach Councillor Roger Kennedy speaking at the event “The Tipperary Age Friendly EXPO showcased the many social, cultural, community, 

sporting creative, befriending, tourism, health and wellbeing opportunities and activities that are available in the County and the mix of stands and 

speakers, organised by the Community Staff of Tipperary County Council contributed to a memorable day” 

Fiona Crotty, Age Friendly Programme Manager Tipperary County Council said “This EXPO was a success due the participation of the Tipperary Age 
Friendly Alliance Members in having stands providing information and content, from the support of the Tipperary Older Peoples Council in content 
for inclusion, and to the staff of the TUS College Campus who have been our hosts for the last 2 years for this event.  Hosting this event is a key 
action of Tipperary Age Friendly to build awareness and to promote Tipperary as a County where people can age well, thrive and engage positively 
with our services, facilities and amenities and to ensure that older people are connected and engaged with their local community”. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The event was opened by the interim Chair of Tipperary Older Peoples Council Mary MacMahon “This EXPO is an          

opportunity to make connections, to social engage and to support us to positively age in county Tipperary. The 2023  

EXPO built on the success of the award winning 2022 EXPO with new activities and stands and we were delighted to     

welcome new attendees from across the county”.  

Cathaoirleach Councillor Roger Kennedy speaking at the event “The Tipperary Age Friendly EXPO showcased the many 

social, cultural, community, sporting creative, befriending, tourism, health and wellbeing opportunities and activities 

that are available in the County and the mix of stands and speakers, organised by the Community Staff of Tipperary 

County Council contributed to a memorable day” 

Fiona Crotty, Age Friendly Programme Manager Tipperary County Council said “This EXPO was a success due the       
participation of the Tipperary Age Friendly Alliance Members in having stands providing information and content, from 
the support of the Tipperary Older Peoples Council in content for inclusion, and to the staff of the TUS College Campus 
who have been our hosts for the last 2 years for this event.  Hosting this event is a key action of Tipperary Age Friendly 
to build awareness and to promote Tipperary as a County where people can age well, thrive and engage positively with 
our services, facilities and amenities and to ensure that older people are connected and engaged with their local      
community”. 

TIPPERARY  EXPO  2023 



 

Do You Know? 
Here are some PPN summer questions & answers for your entertainment! 

What is the PPN and what does it do? 

Public Participation Networks (PPN) were set up in 2014 as a result of local government reform. There is a PPN in every  

Local Authority, 31 in total. The PPNs were set up to give a voice to groups involved in their local communities into        

decision-making on policies that affect them. 

Who are the PPN Members? 

All of our member groups (over 1600) are based in, or have a base in, the Tipperary County Council administrative area. 

This comprises the 5 Municipal Districts (MD) of Nenagh, Thurles, Clonmel, Carrick-on-Suir and  Tipperary/Cahir/Cashel. 

What are the aims of Tipperary PPN? 

Tipperary PPN has 3 main aims:  

• REPRESENTATION: to co-ordinate how the community in Tipperary is represented and make sure the voice of the   

   community is heard  

• EDUCATION: make our members stronger; and provide training and capacity building  

• INFORMATION: keep our members informed about local developments and opportunities and share information with 

the network 

How is Tipperary PPN funded? 

Tipperary PPN is primarily funded by the Department for Rural and Community Development and receives co-funding from 

Tipperary County Council. We are independent from Tipperary County Council but work closely with them. 

My group is a Tipperary PPN member but we have never attended a meeting; is it too late to get involved? 

No. It is never too late to get involved. Come along to any of our MD meetings, Plenaries or training workshops. 









I was delighted to have the opportunity to address the 2nd Regional Stroke Conference at the Talbot Hotel, Clonmel, on Monday June 
26th. As a stroke survivor and one of the organisers of the Conference I spoke about my work as a stroke advocate and the reasons 
that I started to advocate. "My main reason for doing that was from my own experience of the poor standard of hospital care that I 
received as a stroke patient, of the lack of follow up and of the lack of access to basic rehabilitation services and community support. I 
found that I was not alone in this experience and I was determined to do whatever I could to highlight these issues and to bring them 
to the attention of those in power. Remember that the voice of the stroke survivor is the most important voice around the table and it 
should be front and centre of anything that is happening in stroke care. I must acknowledge that there have been vast improvements 
in stroke care since my stroke occurred. We now have dedicated stroke units and teams in most hospitals and we have access to the 
very best in procedures for thrombolysis and thrombectomy and we have the roll out of the National Stroke Programme. While all of 
what I have outlined is very welcome there are still major shortcomings in the provision of stroke care in this country. Stroke deaths 
have fallen by almost 30% in less than a decade and direct discharge to long-term care is also down significantly but at the same time 
the number of strokes in Ireland has increased by a quarter and the stroke rate is predicted to rise by 59% by 2035. It is vital     
therefore that the National Stroke Strategy is implemented in full to meet current needs and to begin future proofing services to meet 
what is predicted to be a tsunami of stroke cases coming in the years ahead. It is worth also reflecting on the psychological impact of 
stroke. A recent pan-European study found that one in eight people have suicidal thoughts after a stroke. And a 2018 survey by the 
Irish Heart Foundation found that 72% of   survivors felt isolated, 75% depressed and 95% suffered anxiety following their stroke. 
However just one in five hospitals have access to clinical psychology as part of stroke unit care. This needs to be addressed both in the 
hospital system and in the community where stroke survivors continue to suffer tremendously. Falling death rates and the rising  
numbers affected by stroke means that more survivors than ever are returning home after their hospital treatment. But there has 
been no significant corresponding State investment in community services and supports that  promote recovery and wellbeing among 
stroke survivors. Lives are being saved, but recoveries of many stroke survivors are being squandered." 
The Minister of State at the Department of Health, Mary Butler, T.D., opened the Conference.  
 

STROKE  CONFERENCE — BY MARTIN QUINN 

 

 

Minister for State at the Department of Health, Mary     

Butler, T.D., addressing the 2nd Regional Stroke        

Conference at the Talbot Hotel, Clonmel, on 26th June 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Minister began by thanking all the members of the South Tipperary Stroke Communications Group for running the event and for 
the supports offered to people after they suffer a stroke, particularly those suffering from aphasia. "We know that people suffering 
from aphasia can feel extremely vulnerable and disconnected from their friends and families and you offer vital support to help    
members build their confidence again and reintegrate into their communities. Many of you here have either survived a stroke, support  
family members to recover from stroke or indeed    support stroke survivors through your work as healthcare professionals. You are 
all aware of the devastating impacts that stroke can have, and events like these are absolutely vital to raise     further awareness and 
support stroke survivors who are struggling to readjust to life due to the   effects of stroke. I am very aware of the impact of stroke on 
Irish people. Data available indicates that stroke is the second leading cause of death, and it is the leading cause of acquired         
neurological disability in the developed world and a major cause of dementia, depression, falls, loss of independent living and          
institutionalisation in later life. The Irish National Audit of Stroke shows there has been an incremental increase in the number of     
patients with a stroke admitted to hospital, from 4,727 in 2013 to 5,789 in 2021. Approximately 5,800 adults were admitted to      
hospitals in Ireland with a stroke in 2020 and this figure does not    include the estimated 1,500-2,000 evaluated urgently for a      
suspected stroke and who had a  threatened stroke or transient ischaemic attack (or TIA). This highlights the critical importance of 
events such as these to raise awareness of the supports available" said the Minister. 
 
Speakers at the Conference included Professor Rónán Collins (Clinical Lead) and Sinéad Coleman (Programme Manager) who gave an 
overview of the National Clinical Programme for Stroke and the National Stroke Strategy, Yolane Fenton and Mary Fitzgerald of the 
Speech and Language   Therapy Service South Tipperary Primary Care who presented on Communication and Swallowing After Stroke, 
Danny Dineen of Munster Music Therapy who gave a presentation on music therapy and aphasia, Julie Garvey, Stroke Services     
Manager with the Irish Heart Foundation gave an overview of the IHF's Stroke Services, Annie Costelloe, Head of Patient Community 
Engagement Croí, presented on Heart & Stroke Voice Ireland, Edel Burton BPharm MPharm MPSI gave a presentation on Medication 
management after stroke and photographer and stroke survivor Kieron O'Connor spoke about suffering a stroke and his struggles with 
aphasia and physical deficits. There was a large number of support stands on the day from different organisations and health related 
bodies and grateful thanks was extended to TASK Community Care and to Home Instead Ireland who sponsored the event and to the 
Tipperary Volunteer Centre for their support and assistance with the Conference. 
 
Witten by Martin Quinn 

STROKE  CONFERENCE 



Community Services 



SECURE  YOUR  VOTE  NOW 



Community Services 



 

Her Outdoors Week takes place from August 14th – 20th to celebrate and encourage females to get out and enjoy the benefits of being 
active in the outdoors while bringing visibility to the opportunities for females to get involved in outdoor physical activity. Tipperary 
Sports Partnership have a number of activities taking place. Click https://bit.ly/44G9tBF for further details  
 
Tipperary Sports Partnership linked with Tipperary Town Revitalisation Group, Tipperary Town Gardai, FAI South Tipperary, The Three 
Drives Family Resource Centre and Knockanrawley Resource Centre to deliver a 6-week activity programme of Soccer and Basketball in 
the MUGA (Multi Use Games Area) on St Michael’s Avenue, Tipperary Town.  The initiative was a great success with fantastic numbers 
each week.  
 

 
 

A new round of the Sports Capital and Equipment Programme (SCEP) opened on July 17th until 5pm on Friday 8th September 2023. 
The deadline for registration is 5pm on Friday 25th August 2023. For further details click here https://bit.ly/3DtluPb 
 
Our Swimmin’ Women Programme returns to 6 pools in Tipperary in September currently there is only availability in Roscrea Leisure 
Centre as all pools sold out. 
 
Tipperary Sports Partnership are hosting a “Sports Ability Day” on Friday 18th August in the Presentation Sports Complex, Thurles from 
11am-1pm. The “Sports Ability Day” will showcase a range of inclusive sporting opportunities for people with disabilities. Participants 
will have the chance to sample a range of activities including golf, soccer, boccia, dance, hockey and more. There will also be a number 
of organisations in attendance on the day to provide information on their services. There is no fee for attendance, but booking is      
essential https://bit.ly/3DsvfNj 
 

TIPPERARY  SPORTS  PARTNERSHIP 

https://bit.ly/44G9tBF
https://bit.ly/3DtluPb
https://bit.ly/3DsvfNj


Tipperary Arts Office information 

To stay up to date on what's going on in Tipperary's Artistic         
Communities, check out the latest Newsletter below  
https://www.tipperarycoco.ie/arts/current-news-letter 

 
If you would like to be part of our mailing list please send an 
email with "Subscribe" in the subject line 
to: artsoffice@tipperarycoco.ie 
Follow us on Social Media at: Facebook: https://
www.facebook.com/tipperaryartsoffice/ 
Twitter: @Tipperaryarts 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Follow @intheopenclonmel on Facebook & @intheopenarts on 
Twitter for updates on this Arts Council funded programme. 

Tipperary Heritage Office information 

You will find the latest Tipperary Heritage Office Newsletter  
below, which contains information on current opportunities and 
events. 

https://www.tipperarycoco.ie/tipperary-heritage-office-
newsletter 

If you would like to be part of our mailing list please send an 
email with "Subscribe" in the subject line 
to: heritage@tipperarycoco.ie 
Follow us on Facebook and Instagram: Tipperary Heritage    
Office. 

 

 

 
 

Goldfinch on Knapweed 

Community Services 

https://www.tipperarycoco.ie/arts/current-news-letter
mailto:artsoffice@tipperarycoco.ie
https://www.facebook.com/tipperaryartsoffice/
https://www.facebook.com/tipperaryartsoffice/
https://www.tipperarycoco.ie/tipperary-heritage-office-newsletter
https://www.tipperarycoco.ie/tipperary-heritage-office-newsletter
mailto:heritage@tipperarycoco.ie


 

 

 

 

We have recently started delivering Community   
Social Pop-Ups aimed at older people. 

 

We ran our pilot scheme with huge success in    
Upperchurch in partnership with Active Retirement.  

 

We would love to get out across Tipperary and      
reconnect communities.  

 

We would love to connect with very rural areas and 
get into local halls to try and support those who 
may not come to bigger towns, however, we are 
happy to go to wherever is suitable.  

 

Have a look at video and poster attached. Get your 
community involved and join the fun.   

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=UxFGiEazc7I&t=23s  

CONTACT JOANNE: 087 3697922 

E-mail:  jmulqueen@ntdc.ie 

Community Services 

https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1464&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DUxFGiEazc7I%26t%3D23s&t=a2bdc8e104986997a73bf318a24ed54b40c70ff9
https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1464&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DUxFGiEazc7I%26t%3D23s&t=a2bdc8e104986997a73bf318a24ed54b40c70ff9


Contact Numbers & Helplines 

Please see 

www.tipperaryvolunteercentre.ie or 

call 062-64775 to register as a   

volunteer, search for volunteer  

opportunities, organisation or advertise 

your organisation volunteer  

ALONE setup a dedicated Coronavirus  

helpline for Older People 0818 222 024, 

if you have any    concerns or queries 

about COVID 19 call ALONE’s dedicated 

support. line 8am to 8pm. 

“Tipperary PPN website 

www.ppntipperary.ie  is the host for 

the community resources for Tipperary 

Together for Tipperary.  

As part of the Tipperary Together     

Campaign we have setup a Tipperary 

Community YouTube Channel showcasing 

videos and content produced in          

Tipperary. 

Visit www.events.whatsonintipp.ie to    

register your community event or to see 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCTh1z7xr6bfHiPlFyjgllYQ

